

SGMHA EXECUTIVE MEETING

Tuesday, July 06, 2026 @ 7:00 pm via ZOOM

Members	Position	Present	Absent
Stephanie Foley	President	☒	☐
Vicki Sargeant	Past President	☐	☒
Nancy Cook	Vice President/Tournaments	☒	☐
Kelly Frampton	Treasurer	☒	☐
Sandy Kirkby	Secretary	☒	☐
Nancy Clarke	Ways & Means/Equipment	☒	☐
Jenn Brown	Ice Scheduler	☒	☐
Mike Snippe	Rules & Discipline	☒	☐
Shane Patterson	Referee in Chief	☒	☐
Justin Kirkby	Hockey Development	☐	☒
Brian Purcell	Coach Mentor	☐	☒
Bryce Foley	Director of Website	☒	☐
Megan Lasalle	U7 Convenor	☒	☐
Nicole Jodoin	U9 Convenor	☒	☐
Amber Millar	U11 Convenor	☒	☐
Kerri Fischer	U13 Convenor	☐	☒
Becky Massey	U15 Convenor	☒	☐
Jason Vanlanen	U18 Convenor	☐	☒

Called to Order:

Called to order and welcomed by the President (SF) at 19:03pm

Acceptance of Minutes:

Acceptance Motion for Approval of minutes from May 19, 2026, by Nicole (SP); Seconded by Jen (BP). Carried.

Presidents Report:

Presidents Notes

Welcome everyone! I like to keep our meetings under an hour so let's get to it.

District 1 and UCMHL Updates:

Voting took place at UCMHL, and it was decided we will not proceed with Ogdensburg in joining our league. There was a discussion about a U16 division. Kemptville is making a request to play in the Ottawa B league as their players in the 2011 birth year are strong. We do not have enough rep kids to host a U16 team, especially with the challenges our U15 teams experienced last season in not winning many games. It was tough on the kids and parents. HEO AGM is taking place on July 21st. Association presidents have made a list of tournaments to ensure there is no overlap or conflicts. There is a U7 overlap between us and North Dundas, we will adjust our date to later in February.

Signing Authorities: This has been updated. It is now Stephanie Foley, Kelly Frampton, and Nancy Cook.

Projected Budget: We are working on a projected budget and should be able to present at the next meeting.

Fundraising: We will have a fundraising committee meeting in the next couple of weeks to come up with ideas for the season. An email will be sent out to those who expressed interest. I almost have the ball tournament details complete, just making a few minor adjustments. We have had Canadian Log Homes reach out to sponsor which is amazing. They are also participating in the tournament. This business is owned by a SGMHA family, The Easterbrooks. They will support the canteen and in return I have told them we will do a shout at the tournament and on social media. I am looking for volunteers, specifically umpires, so if anyone can help on August 15, I would greatly appreciate it.

Coach Interviews: Rep Coach Interviews took place on June 15, 16, 29, 30. The panel consisted of Vicki Sargeant, Mike Snippe, and Paddy Lawless. Brian and I were also present at the interviews as observers.

The panel has made the following recommendations:

U9 Tier 2 – Josh Couture

U11 Rep – Shaun Kelly

U13 Rep – Phil Wood

U15 Rep – Chris Veltkamp

U18 Rep – Jack Doris

These coaching positions depend on their child's placement during tryouts.

Gear Swap: Last year, we hosted a gear swap, in person. It went ok, great idea, however, the timing wasn't great for many as summer is busy for many. Thoughts for this year are posting something online, pin it to the top of our FB page, and let people work off that post. It provides a space to connect people looking for and trying to rehome equipment.

Past President:

No Report. Leo report at next meeting

Treasurer Report:

No Report. At next meeting will plan to have numbers to share.

Rules & Discipline:

Things are quiet. Rules changes from Hockey Canada, nothing too much, all pretty straight forward.

Registrar/Website:

Registrations are coming in slowly.

Ways & Means:

Still waiting on a few Jersey Returns. Need a procedure to protect the jerseys, letter managers and coaches sign or a letter for parents to take responsibility or deposit cheque

Coach Mentor:

No Report

Referee in Chief:

5 applicants so far. Would like to do an information session early august and will pass on to Stephanie. Suggested location would be the arena. Asked about own payroll this year and this was confirmed. Stephanie has a plan and will update directly with Shane.

Ice Convenor:

Submitted requests to both rinks, no confirmation yet. Expecting the same or similar. Will send out the exact rates and what the hours are to assist with budgeting. As soon as we know for sure tournament dates, preferred rinks provided will be provided. Ice is after Labor day and omitted March break from both townships. We've also indicated no ice through Christmas.

Hockey Development:

No Report

Secretary:

No report

U7 Convenor:

No Report

U9 Convenor:

No Report

U11 Convenor:

No Report

U13 Convenor:

No Report

U15 Convenor:

No Report

U18 Convenor:

No Report

Adjourned @ 19:22 motioned by Mike seconded by Becky.

Two Meetings in August to plan for September.